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Live performance industry welcomes 

Theatre Royal announcement 

  

Dear Member, 

LPA is pleased to advise Members that the NSW government has responded to our targeted industry 
campaign led by LPA to reopen the Theatre Royal. 

Yesterday NSW Arts Minister Don Harwin announced the government has committed to negotiating a 
45 year lease with the owners Dexus and Dexus Wholesale Property Fund. Management of the 
theatre will be through a private operator and a tender process will begin post election. Labor and the 
City of Sydney have previously stated their public support for reopening the theatre. 

LPA released a statement yesterday welcoming the announcement but also noting the urgent 
requirement to do more in Sydney to address the commercial theatre venue shortage. LPA also 
called on all parties to commit their support to the future of the Theatre Royal in the lead up to the 
election this Saturday 23 March. 

Read LPA's statement here: 

"Australia’s live performance industry has welcomed yesterday’s announcement of an agreement to 
secure the future of Sydney’s iconic Theatre Royal. 

Live Performance Australia Chief Executive, Evelyn Richardson, said “We’re very pleased to see that 
our call for this theatre to be reopened has been heeded by the NSW Government and Dexus in the 
form of a long-term lease agreement. 

The future of the purpose-built venue at the MLC Centre in the CBD has been shrouded in 
uncertainty since it was closed in 2016.  

Last year an alliance of producers, actors, creatives and crew rallied to save the Theatre Royal. A 
petition signed by almost 10,000 people demanded the Government ensure the Royal is reopened. 
Live Performance Australia lobbied the site’s owners, Dexus and The GPT Group, the NSW 
Government and the City of Sydney on the future of the venue. 

“This is an important agreement to help secure the future of the Theatre Royal as part of Sydney’s 
live performance infrastructure,” Ms Richardson said. 

“We look forward to studying the terms of the proposed leasing arrangement in closer detail when it is 
available. 
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‘We also call on all parties in the current NSW election to commit their support to the future of the 
Theatre Royal,” Ms Richardson said. 

Ms Richardson said there is still more to be done in Sydney with respect to commercial theatre 
venues.  

“Even with the Theatre Royal coming back into play, the city is still short some 3,000-4,000 seats and 
this needs to be addressed as a matter of urgency.  

“Furthermore, several of Sydney’s existing theatres are closed, or closing for renovations including 
the Opera House, Riverside and Wharf Theatres.  

“Without venue capacity, shows can’t be booked and they go elsewhere, which can also impact on 
the touring prospects for other Australian cities,” Ms Richardson said." 

ENDS 

LPA's full media statement can be accessed here. 

Read the NSW Government's media release 'Turn up the lights - The Theatre Royal is back!' here. 

Read the Sunday Telegraph article 'Arts Minister Don Harwin to reopen Sydney’s Theatre 
Royal' here. 

Join the conversation on Facebook and Twitter. 
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